Why does Swaffham need a Town Team??

A question that has often been asked and we understand that in certain quarters there is a degree of scepticism as to the merits of such an organisation. However, the current membership of the Team is of one voice in agreeing that, as with many other towns throughout the country, there is a role for such a group. 
We are also particularly aware of the need not let all of the hard work carried out by ASAG in producing the 2009 10 Year Town Vision fall by the wayside and therefore many of those well thought out objectives will form part of our own plan for the future of Swaffham.
The reason that many of the above have not as yet been actioned or reached, has in a major way been the direct involvement of the Team in the 800th Anniversary of our Market celebrations and festivities, which we took on late in the day due to the likelihood that without such action this important event would have passed unnoticed. Whilst nothing of such significance had ever been attempted in Swaffham before, certainly within living memory, the result should be looked upon as an unqualified success with attendance over the weekends in question reaching unprecedented levels in addition to the promotion of the Town and its Market throughout the media, the county and beyond.
But we are now faced with many other challenges in Swaffham where it is strongly felt that a working partnership between the Town Council, the Iceni Partnership, Swaffham Museum and the TIC, local businesses and organisations plus interested individuals and the tourist industry can only be beneficial to the Town. It is important to the Team as a whole that this partnership is seen to be operational both with the support of and in support of the Town Council.
It is accepted that there are some issues that can only in their finality be the prerogative of the Town Council but that the Team can be of assistance in taking on much of the research and leg work that is needed to reach that conclusion. We fully appreciate the pressures on the Town Council staff to meet the statutory obligations imposed by higher authorities, which in our opinion only emphasises the role of the Team in providing support in these areas. There will also be objectives and projects where the Team can operate on a stand alone basis, but in such cases always keeping in mind the need to have Town Council involvement where required. To fulfil this role it has been suggested that the Team may well have representation on certain Town Council Committees.
At a higher level, it would be our intention to obtain the support of both the District and County Councils by initially inviting active participation as part of the Team to facilitate funding applications and advice as to the practicality of any particular concept that we feel is important to reach our goals. This aspect of our work has particular relevance on such matters as the BDC Local Plan and the future of our own Neighbourhood Plan.
In summary, all of the current Team, including the existing three Town Council members are keen that we receive the unanimous support of the Town Council in our endeavours and therefore look forward to working closely with STC to achieve results which will only be to the long term benefit of the Town. 
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